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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







May 5, 2020





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held via teleconference at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, May 6, 2020.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville



Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Sean McGee



Iberia

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Rick Dugas
 


CPRA
Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson


Executive Director
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst



Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewel moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of March 4, 2020 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the river is going down slowly.  He said we still have damage on the North Guide and South Inflow Levees.  He talked with Chuck Camillo to try to get them to look at the matt sinking unit to determine if they could help with repairs.  We will see how that progresses.  

Mr. Tyson presented the following Right of Entry Requests from the Corps of Engineers for the board’s consideration:  (1) New Roads Ferry Landing – Sand Boil – Pointe Coupee Parish; (2) Red River Landing Spur Levee Slide Repair – Pointe Coupee Parish; (3) Potato Ridge, Turf Reinforcement Mat – Pointe Coupee Parish; (4) East Atchafalaya Basin Protection Levee – Levee Slide – Iberville Parish.  Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc, and unanimously carried to approve the requests for all four projects.  
                                                                   * * * * 
A meeting of the Gate Subcommittee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 3:30 p.m., Wednesday, March 4, 2020, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.   President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

Commissioner John Grezaffi

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Cecil Tessier

William C. Tyson

Absent:

Commissioner Bill Flynn

Also Present: 

Commissioner Earl Matherne

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

Commissioner Jody Meche

Mark Engemann

Patrick Engemann

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager
Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist 
Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Will Tyson, Levee Board Executive Director

1. Review a permit request from Engemann Farm:  Mr. Mark Engemann of Engemann Farms addressed the committee.  He said he needs to put up a fence and gate to keep the hogs from destroying his crops.  He said there is one to the North on the Smith Property and he would like to put one on the Southeast side.  He said he is familiar with the ABLD guidelines and will comply.  Commissioner Jody Meche said he thought a cattle guard might help instead of a gate.  Mr. Engemann said he had tried cattle guards before, but they are very expensive.  Commissioner Rockforte moved, seconded by Mr. Tessier and unanimously carried to approve the request from Mr. Engemann.

Mr. Tessier said he bought another round of locks that are keyed the same and they are $30 each.  

There being no further business to come before the subcommittee, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Commissioner John Grezaffi
/s/Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

/s/Cecil Tessier
/s/William Tyson

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, and unanimously carried to approve the Gate Subcommittee minutes as presented.

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn, and unanimously carried to approve the updated and revised Gate Policy.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Rick Dugas of CPRA was present but had no report.
                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner John Grezaffi asked the board how they wished to proceed with a possible millage rate change.  After discussion, the consensus was to roll the millage down for next year.  Mr. Tyson said he will use this information to go forward with the required advertisement.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Attorney for the Levee Board, advised the board that he has the documents on the Interstate Exploration lease ready for the President’s signature.  They will coordinate schedules to get the document signed this week.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve Permanent Status for Bryson Courville and Dorron McCrory.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to approve reallocating Bryson Courville and Dorron McCrory to Mobile Equipment Operator 2 from a Mobile Equipment Operator 1.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the district received a Dividend Check from LWCC in the amount of $34,340.23.

                                                                    * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

